Notes from the Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group held on Wednesday 21 February 2018 at 7pm at Grimsargh Village Hall.
Present:-  Councillor Mrs Lindsay Philipson (Chairman); Tim Brown; City Councillor Neil Cartwright; Councillor Keith Middlebrough; Councillor Mrs Eileen Murray; Damian Perkins; David Willis and Sue Whittam.

1.  Welcome/Apologies/Chairman’s Health and Safety Announcements.

Lindsay welcomed everyone to the meeting and briefed everyone on possible health and safety considerations for tonight’s meeting.  Apologies were received from Councillor Lynda Cryer; Councillor Terry Cryer and Kevan Thompson.

2.  Update on progress including report from RCU and finance.

Hard copies of the report produced by RCU had been given to all bar Tim Brown prior to the meeting. All agreed that this was a very comprehensive report.  Lindsay gave a quick update on the finances.  It was noted that our grant spending period had been extended until 31 March 2018.  As there would be unlikely to be any further expenditure except room hire at the moment, Eileen agreed to start the process of applying for the next grant and returning the current grant as per the grant criteria.
3.  Policy Writing.

Lindsay explained that we now needed to look at writing the policies for our draft plan and welcomed Tim Brown to the meeting who would be able to guide us through this next stage.  Tim said he would give a resume of his experience of the Broughton plan so far and this may help in understanding what needed to be done next.  

Tim explained that the information from the questionnaire was part of the evidence base.  This can be used to identify any gaps in community services, objectives would need to be written and then finally policies.  With regard to the Broughton Plan, Tim felt that they had been particularly unlucky with the choice of Inspector and that one thing to learn is that Parish Councils can request a different Inspector if they wished to.  The Broughton Plan had needed some minor changes and this had involved engaging a Landscape expert to provide additional evidence.  Broughton Parish Council had been hopeful that this additional evidence could have been consulted on at the same time as the draft plan and although technically this procedure was acceptable, a developer had questioned the consultation process.  Therefore, on advice from Preston City Council it had been agreed to have a further separate six weeks consultation pushing the consultation deadline back until April.  Then it would be sent back to the Inspector which was likely to be the middle of May 2018.  This was particular difficult bearing in mind the two recent appeals at Broughton and the City Council’s stance that they were currently unable to guarantee a five year supply.

Tim’s advice was to make our plan simple and he referenced the Penwortham Town Council Plan as a good example of this.  He also stressed the importance of close contact with both the Planning Policy and Development Management Teams at Preston City Council.  It was also suggested that reading through Broughton’s examiners report would be also be helpful.  He also said that the RCU report contained a lot of useful information.  Some of this would be used to form the Neighbourhood Plan but some of it would be used to form a Parish Action Plan which was separate but should be reviewed on a regular basis.
Our next steps are to establish a clear, focused structure to frame the policy writing. 

Establish the vision for the Neighbourhood Plan.
      Agree a set of objectives for the key areas. It was felt that to move things forward                we should use the same key areas as used in our original questionnaire/report 
· New Homes

· Roads and General Highway Safety
· Transport
· Utilities
· Employment and Business
· Health and Wellbeing, Community and Social

· Safety and Security

· Ecology, Heritage and Community Assets

and draft policies under each objective, backed by evidence. So for example with issues on roads, we should look at what evidence is available such as latest traffic counts.  Tim also advised that the census information provided excellent information if someone could interrogate the data.  
Once we have a ‘vision document’ a further consultation with the village should be carried out and it would be useful if this could be at the same time as a village event such as the Farmer’s Market.

Lindsay thanked Tim for the information and said it was important to learn from other people’s experience of Neighbourhood Planning.  It was decided that those members of the Steering Group with responsibility for the key areas should look at the evidence in the report and draft some objectives; everyone should contribute to the housing area and those areas where representatives were not present would be picked up by Lindsay/Sue.  Draft objectives should be sent back to Sue by 14 March ready for the next meeting of the Steering Group on 21 March at 7pm.
Agreed Actions - all to submit draft objectives for Policy/action points based on their key areas to Sue by 14 March.
Sue to arrange a meeting with Planning Policy and Development Management Teams at Preston City Council.
Link to the Broughton Plan to be sent out with the notes from this meeting.

Next meeting 21 March 7pm at Grimsargh Village Hall.
